ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
Tuesday, 7th September, 2010 
Meeting commenced: 6:45 p.m. 




“                 ended: 8:10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Roy Marsh – in the Chair


Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Drake, Mashiter and Warmisham


Katriona Middleton
-
Langworthy Resident 



Steve Middleton
}



Lisa Duddington
}




Cat Jones

-
Chimney Pot Park TRA Chair 



Joyce Fitzpatrick
-
SALT 



Jim Doyle 

-
NE Ordsall 



Edward Down 
-
TCARA



Ruth McAuley
-
Langworthy Resident



Jack McAuley
}



Doreen Temple
-
In Bloom 



Jenny Sowerby
}


Alan Hulme 

-
Sovereign Point Residents 






Association 


Doreen Granger 
}


Melvyn Cooke 
-
Local Resident 


Kevin O’Niell

-
TIETARA


Sarah Slater

}


Fred Kent 

-
New Barracks 

OFFICERS:
Ross Spanner
-
Neighbourhood Manager 

Leanne Nealon 
-
Democratic Services 


Caroline Allport 
-
Development Worker for Older 





People


Debbie Kemp
-
NHS Salford, Health Improvement 






Team 


Ursula Sossalla Iredale -
Neighbourhood Manager for Irlam






and Cadishead 
33. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Loveday, Jerry Stone, Lorna Liston, Rob Smith, Hessel de Boer and Leo Clifton. 

34. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on 6th July, 2010 be approved as a correct record. 

35. MATTERS ARISING
· Minute 25 – Devolved Highways Budget
Discussions were held in relation to a recent traffic calming survey that had been undertaken. The Community Committee were informed that Rob Smith, Traffic Engineer from Urban Vision would be happy to talk to local residents regarding the outcome of the survey and that Committee would need to make a decision on the work that had been suggested to be undertaken. 
Ross Spanner informed the Committee that Rob Smith would be providing an update with regard to the James Street Traffic count at a future meeting after consultation had been held with local residents. 

The Chairman asked if local residents could be informed of when Rob would be doing his visits. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT local residents be informed of Urban Visions visits with regard to traffic surveys and traffic counts. 

· Chimney Pot Park proposals 
RESOLVED: THAT Ross Spanner obtains a timescale of works to be undertaken and when the work will be completed for Committee. 
36. FIGHTING ENVIRONMENTAL CRIME 
Simon Geggie, Environmental Crime Investigations Officer, provided the Community Committee with an outline of what his role is in relation to the prevention of fly tipping in Salford. He also advised the Committee on what they can do to help prevent this issue and what actions they should take if they see any fly tipping offences occurring. 
Discussions ensued in respect of the following: 

· Members of the Community Committee experiencing problems reporting environmental crime;
· Issues with the Urban Splash Site with Environmental Crime;
· The need to distribute flyers around areas notifying people that they will be prosecuted in found fly tipping;

· The need for the new collection dates for recycling bins to be distributed to the Community. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

37. HOW CAN YOU GET INVOLVED IN IMPROVING SERVICES FOR OLDER PEOPLE
Caroline Allport introduced herself to the Committee and informed them of her role as the Development Worker for Older People for the City Council.  She informed the Group that Salford Senior Transport Group was consulting with older citizens about door to door transport services and how they can benefit older people across the City and that an event was taking place on Friday 1st October, 2010 from 10.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. at Elm Bank Masonic Hall, Half Edge Lane, Eccles. Caroline also stated that she wanted to set up a Senior Task Group for this area and asked for members of the Committee to nominate themselves to attend the conference and if they wished to do so please contact her with their details. 

Councillor Warmisham highlighted that the population of Salford was getting Older and it was essential that older people knew the services that were available to them. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT if any members of the Committee wish to attend the conference please contact Caroline Allport. 

38. OASIS ACADEMY 
Patrick Ottley-O’Connor the new Principal of the Oasis Academy MediaCityUK  attended the meeting along with planning officers, architects the builder and the design and build team to provide members of the Community with an update in relation to progress with the proposals for the new school building in Ordsall. A display was shown for members to see the new plans and proposals. 

Discussions ensued in respect of: 

· The busy rounds surrounding the new site and what consideration had been given to traffic management and safe crossing to access the school;

· The use of the building by the local community; 

· The use of local people for the construction of the new building;

· School Travel Plans;

·  How the school has designed the school to address the air quality for the children as the new build is on a very busy area;
· The specific reasons for building the new premises in this area and the link to MediaCityUK.
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

39. Dock’s a short film made by the Ordsall Trust
A film was shown to the Committee made by the Ordsall Trust regarding the Salford Docks to show them the outcome of a project they had supported from funding from the Devolved Budget. 

The film included: 

· Interviews from people on how they remember the Dock’s and what they think of the regeneration of the Dock’s;

· Who and what used the Dock’s;
· What passed through the Dock’s;

· What is in the Dock’s now;

· People’s opinions with regard to MediaCityUK. 

Ross Spanner informed the Community Committee that they could go on tours of MediaCityUK and if anyone wished to go on one contact the Neighbourhood Office and he would be happy to arrange this. 

Councillor Warmisham stated that it was a brilliant piece of work that had been funded by the Community Committee to bring attention to a fantastic part of the City of Salford that had put Salford on the map internationally. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT if any members of the Community Committee wanted to go on a tour of MediaCityUK then they should contact Ross at the Neighbourhood Management Office to arrange a tour. 

40. UPDATE ON THE LANGWORTHY CORNERSTONE
John Phillips from Langworthy Cornerstone gave members of the Committee an update in relation to the developments of the building including information in relation to the draft twenty year head lease on the building. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

41. BUDGET SUB GROUP 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 27th July, 2010 be approved. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT the Financial Position Statement in respect of (a) the Devolved Budget, (b) Community Health and Well Being Fund, and (c) SPAA Active Communities Funding be noted. 

42. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
· Charity abseil 
It was brought to the attention of the Committee that Hessel de Boer was taking part in a charity abseil on Sunday, 12th September, 2010 at Quays House for children living with cancer and any sponsors from Committee members would be appreciated. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· New start for future meetings
RESOLVED: THAT future meetings of Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee commence at 6.45 p.m. 

· BBC MediaCityUK employees
Ross Spanner informed the Group that the Director of BBC North had asked if community groups would be encouraged to allow new members of staff from the BBC moving into the area to get involved in local voluntary projects and if anyone had any suggestions could they please let Ross know?

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 
RESOLVED: (2) THAT if any Members of the Community committee had any volunteer groups/projects that they required help with to let Ross know so the new BBC staff could be informed. 
43. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee be held on Tuesday, 2nd November, 2010 at 6.45 p.m. 
